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This newsletter is a summary of the main points of discussion from the LMC liaison meeting with Cardiff and Vale UHB held on 2 August 2017.
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OUT OF HOURS SERVICE 

The Health Board has reported as follows:

· It is a relatively quiet time of year and service provision is ticking over.

· Some clinical practitioners have been lost to other primary care posts, but PCIC is recruiting replacements and is also addressing how best to manage GP vacancies.  

· A governance review is being undertaken and the findings will be shared with the LMC.  

GP STORES/SUPPLIES
Sarah Griffiths will develop a consolidated list of the supplies that can be ordered and it will be shared with the LMC when it is ready.  We are anxious that this is resolved now, as there have been inequities in the system for a long time. 
ASYLUM SEEKERS ENHANCED SERVICE






The LMC has confirmed its support in principle for PCIC to continue to provide the initial assessment of asylum seekers through the existing CHAP service, with an enhanced service available to all practices who deliver general medical services to asylum seekers. In doing so, the LMC has made it clear to the Health Board that it is not making any commissioning decision on its behalf.  We have started discussing the detail of the enhanced service specification and fees.

ENHANCED SERVICES CHANGES

· The Health Board is aware of the LMC’s wishes in respect of the payment for housebound 
patients in the new Anticoagulation DES, which is that it should be the full fee paid in the new DES, not the payment level that was in the old Warfarin LES.  
· The LMC has also recommended that the NOAC LES is extended to include the same provision 

for housebound patients.
· Sarah Griffiths is developing the interim arrangements for the reimbursement of 
consumables, which the Health Board will reimburse until the all Wales procurement arrangements are in place and PCIC will provide practices with clear advice.  We do not anticipate that there will be any problems with the reimbursement of consumables from 1 April 2017, but if there are please let us know.
GP SUSTAINABILITY and GP SUPPORT TEAM

· Additional GP sessions are being commissioned for the GP Support Team (up to 6).

· PCIC is defining the sustainability support that it can provide to practices and is “future 
proofing” with the GPCDs and with reference to practice development plans.   We have discussed the support that can be given to practices and localities with sustainability issues and there must be relevant conversations at the right time, with the right parties and PCIC should facilitate this so that local practices are not adversely affected and the impact on patients is mitigated.  PCIC needs to judge where sustainability support starts and ends and differentiate this from practices that are not performing well for other reasons.

· New models for GP sustainability within the regulations are being discussed with Welsh 
Government and are positive.  The LMC has advised that any such developments in Cardiff and Vale should be piloted and have appropriate safeguards.
NEEDLESTICK INJURIES POLICY – GP INVOLVEMENT





The Health Board’s infection control procedure for needlestick and similar sharps injuries states (at para 1.6.6) that risk assessment of the source patient is the responsibility of the consultant or GP responsible for their care.  The LMC has argued that this is not a GP responsibility in relation to Health Board employed staff (following a recent case involving a district nurse) and has pointed out that the procedure was developed without GP consultation.  We have asked the Health Board to reconsider this part of its procedure.

GMS CONTRACT AWARD


There are several expressions of interest in the Cathedral View/Llwynbedw GMS contract and an interview panel is being convened, which will include our Chairman, Dr Steve Davies.  Patients of the practice have been advised that they do not need to register with another practice and it is hoped that the amount of patient movement will be minimal.

PRACTICE BOUNDARY CHANGE PROCESS







The Health Board has developed an agreed process and the LMC is satisfied that the LMC and the CHC appear to have equal advisory positions, with a clear understanding that the Health Board has the final decision if there is not agreement.  

PCIC is aware that there are several outstanding boundary change applications and would like clusters to work collaboratively using a structured approach, so that practice areas are reconfigured fairly and equitably.  The LMC has agreed that it is reasonable for this approach to be explored further.

REMOVING OUT OF AREA PATIENTS


The regulations around this have been discussed again and PCIC has stated that we need to distinguish between the removal of patients who have moved out of the area and patients who live outside the practice area whom GPs have knowingly kept registered and treated but subsequently seek to remove without the patient having moved house.  PCIC maintains that the former can be removed without time limit, but the latter cannot expressly be removed under the current regulations.

The options for legitimately removing out of area patients who have not moved house have been discussed and PCIC appreciates the additional time and workload pressures that can result.  We understand that the Heads of Primary Care in Wales are going to consider whether this can be counted as a legitimate reason to remove such patients or what other options there may be.

AUDIT OF PACESETTER SCHEMES
The pacesetter schemes are being audited, but there should not be any clawbacks from practices as these are directly funded Health Board schemes using temporary central funding (not core GMS or enhanced services budgets).  PCIC is setting up an audit group and the LMC has been advised that it will have practice manager input.  There may be further investment in the pacesetter schemes beyond the agreed three years, but this is not guaranteed.
QUADRIVALENT FLU
We have been made aware of the Boots Pharmacy flu campaign advert, which states that it will use the quadrivalent vaccine.  We are checking that this will only apply to private flu vaccinations, as it would be unacceptable if pharmacies are not subject to the same conditions that have been applied to GPs for the administration of the NHS flu programme.
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